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Dear Alderwood Friends,
A lot has happened since we last 
shared with you: we’ve been going 
through some big transitions. Here 
are just a few: 1) Last Summer, our 
2nd son Gabe, married Alli in a 
small backyard Covid wedding. A 
highlight...Rick got to officiate! 2) 
We celebrated 30 years of marriage 

in a small vow renewal ceremony with our kids and 
a couple of family members. 3) Our “baby”, Mallory 
went away to college to finish up her last two years 
at Corban University in Salem, OR and 4) we became 
empty nesters. If that wasn’t enough, 5) we changed 
ministries with Cru as well!!
We had been feeling like God was getting us ready for 
a transition over the last year. Even though we enjoyed 
our ministry with international students and scholars, 
we felt we weren’t using our giftings and our almost 
40 years of ministry experience as well as we could be. 
At the same time, God began to stir in us a desire for 
more of a life-on-life ministry in the community. This 
all led us to Cru City, a ministry of Cru that reaches 
out into the neighborhood, community and city.
We have a desire to not only have a grass roots 
ministry right where we are but also to equip others 
to have a ministry in their spheres of influence as well. 
Our desire is to bring the transforming love of Jesus 
to the whole city through relationships, innovative 
approaches and partnerships. We do this by engaging 
the curious and equipping the follower so that 
everyone finds their place in God’s story.
God is opening up opportunities all around us (even in 
the midst of Covid) in our neighborhood, partnering 
more with Alderwood in the Compassion Center and 
helping to equip others in the workforce to have a 
ministry.
THANK YOU Alderwood for your prayers and support 
as we begin to have more and more of a presence 
in our neighborhood and the surrounding area of 
Lynnwood...to be intentional about being “everyday 
followers of Jesus” and loving those around us.
Rick & Lisa

Welcome

We’re glad you’re here

We want to hear from you! Fill out a 

Communication and/or Prayer Request 

form. We would love to pray for you and 

get you more information. 

Giving available

online or on the 

ACC app

3403 Alderwood Mall Blvd.
Lynnwood WA 98036

425.774.7766

ALDERWOOD.CC

EVENTS AND INFO

Join us for Sunday services online or in person! We no longer require 
RSVPs for main services; however, an RSVP for kids’ programming is still 
required. 

Sunday service times: 8:00am, 9:30am and 11:00am

We’ve resumed our kids’ and students’ programming on Sunday 
mornings as well! The children’s program will have a limit on the number 
of kids we can have, so be sure you sign your kids up for every Sunday 
at alderwood.cc/kids

Our desire as a church, from the elders to the staff, is to do all we can 
to make decisions based on your safety and health. That means, among 
many other things, that we follow the guidelines of our governing 
officials. Masks are required and we need to adhere to social distancing 
rules, so families need to sit together. 
More information is available on our website: alderwood.cc.

The Alderwood church staff and elders are praying for you regularly! 
Please let us know how we can be praying for you! Submit your prayer 
requests at alderwood.cc/prayer

The Alderwood Compassion Center is up and running! Come by on 
Tuesdays (9am to noon) or Saturday mornings with any donations 
you have...a list of items needed and the address can be found at 
alderwood.cc/compassion

Visit our website or use the ACC app to find out about upcoming 
events. Visit our calendar at alderwood.cc/events

GOOD FRIDAY AND EASTER SUNDAY 
Join us in person or online for resurrection weekend!  
(RSVPs are only required for childcare.)

•	 Good Friday Services: April 2nd at 6pm or 7:30. Childcare for birth 
thru kindergarten during the 6pm service via RSVP.

•	 Easter Sunday Services: April 4th at 8am, 9:30, 11am or 12:30.  
Who can you invite to hear the Good News?  
We will have programming for children during the last three 
services, plus nursery care for babies under two at 8am.

Sign your kids up for any of these services at alderwood.cc/kids 
(Registration will begin March 29th - space is limited.)

TEXT “ACCAPP” TO 84576


